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Reference Bulletins: 	QB R10217

Volvo Car USA LLC and Volvo Car Canada LTD on behalf of Volvo Car Group, have decided to launch 
Recall R10217 on certain model year 2023 S60, V60, V60CC, V90CC, XC60, XC90, XC40 and C40 
vehicles. 

Volvo Cars Investigations have identified that a certain diagnostic test that checks the grounding circuits 
may put the Brake Control Module 2 (BCM2) in faulty state potentially resulting in a loss of brake 
support functions. 

A reduction in brake support functions can occur increasing the risk of a crash.

The corrective action is to update the vehicles software with new logic in the BCM2. This software will 
also be available via Over-The-Air (OTA) early March. 

A total of 27,457 U.S. and 1,602 Canadian vehicles are eligible for this recall.

The following part numbers apply:

Part Number Description Qty

31493704 Total Upgrade S60, V60 1
31654144 Total Upgrade V90 1
31483292 Total Upgrade XC90, XC60 1
31676056 Total Upgrade XC40, C40 1


